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April 15, 2024 
 
 
 
 
Dear COG Member, 
 
As you know, every spring COG sends service contracts for the upcoming fiscal year. We have some 
important changes to share about our process and rates. 
 
Streamlined Services Contracting Process 
 
In the past, COG contracted with members for each type of service offered, creating multiple contracts 
which were identical except for the service description requiring redundant efforts for members and 
COG. To create efficiencies where possible, COG has streamlined our contracting process and now offers 
a Master Services Agreement for your consideration.  
 
The Master Services Agreement allows the COG and members to agree to the terms for the delivery and 
payment of services for all services that the member may request from COG during the fiscal year. This 
reduces the processing time and cost for both the member and COG for contracts that are identical 
except for the service description.  
 
Rate Changes 
 
At their March meeting, the MWVCOG Board of Directors adopted Resolution 2024-01 setting rates for 
our services.  A description of all COG services is provided in the attached Local Services Plan. The rates 
were informed by a cost analysis conducted by the COG finance team and presented to the Board and 
were set based on cost recovery principles. The new rates are attached as part of the Master Services 
Agreement.  
 
Member Cost Recovery 
 
In many cases, members are able to pass this cost on to developers or applicants who request planning 
services, either through direct billing or through the collection of fees. This is available for planning, legal 
and GIS services.  We would be glad to assist you with putting such a system in place if you do not 
already have such a means of recovering these costs or if you would like information on a full recovery 
fee schedule. 
 
 



Legal Services Change to Flat Rate Packages  
 
COG is pleased to continue offering legal and hearings officer services.  This year we are offering a 
bundled rate of 10 hours of service to members for a flat rate of $1000. Thereafter, legal services are 
billed at the hourly rate of $200/hour. Flat rate packages will continue to be available for special 
projects e.g. Charter review.  
 
COG’s Service Offerings 
 
COG staff that are assigned to work with members are a great source of information for not only their 
own area of expertise but other areas of expertise that a member may need. The combined knowledge 
and experience of the staff at COG ensure that member needs can be met on a variety of projects and 
services.  Please don’t hesitate to speak with any of our staff about our array of services.  
 
Please sign and return both copies of the enclosed contract by June 30th. If you have questions or wish 
to discuss this further, please feel free to contact any of our COG team. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide services to you and look forward to working with you in the 
coming years. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

 
Scott Dadson, MWVCOG Executive Director 
 


